SPECIAL WATER BOARD MEETING
April 2, 2013 FORD RIVER TOWNSHIP HALL

Called to order at 7:02 p.m. by Supervisor Rachael Fountaine
Members present:   R. Fountaine, G. Boudreau, A. Wagner, D. Wellman and B. Charles
Members absent:   

Moved G. Boudreau, seconded M. Wellman, CARRIED, to approve Agenda.

WATER BUSINESS
The Board and Ms. Nancy Mathews discussed the unpaid bill of $600 that she owes from the fall of 2011.  Ms. Mathews feels she should not have to pay for several reasons.
1. MDOT says she has no right to dig in the right-of-way, so why should she be responsible for it.
2. She said the past supervisor told her that MTA said the meter is not properly placed but to go ahead anyway.  Also, that we would probably move that meter some day.

3. She has discussed this with three engineering firms and they all say that this is not the right way to run water lines. 

4. She also spoke with Senator Casperson and said he agrees she should not be responsible.

5. The leak that was in the line doesn’t even touch her property.
6. She said she feels that the township created this configuration of pipes and she should not be liable.

7. She will continue to pursue this with the court, Senator Casperson, and MDOT because she is the only one with a utility right-of-way crossing her property.

8. She said she does not want responsibility beyond her property and will not pay the $600.

The Board listened and took note of her points of view.  
Much discussion took place, including a lot of valuable history and information from Delor; including, but not limited to; that MDOT did not want too many lines crossing the highway.  It was therefore decided at the time that her line would cross under the highway at E4612 where the meters were placed. 

In September of 2011, there was a leak at Nancy Mathew’s, E4624 Hwy M-35.  In November and December of 2011, the board agreed to subtract $2,071 from Ms. Mathew’s water bill for the leak.  
The entire Board continues to stand by their original decision to follow the Water Ordinance.
NEW BUSINESS

Moved B. Charles, seconded A. Wagner, CARRIED, to approve a line-item transfer of $3.43 from the Township Contingency Fund to the Clerk’s Fund and $1,916.38 from the Township Contingency Fund to the Assessor’s Fund.
PUBLIC AND BOARD COMMENT
Mr. Fettig suggests we bring this water issue to the Appeals Board.

Moved G. Boudreau, seconded A. Wagner, CARRIED, to adjourn at 8:38 p.m.
Beth Charles, Clerk



Approved

